
BRADFORD COUNCILS 
APPROACH TO SEVERE WEATHER



Public awareness - 
Who changes to 
Winter tyres? Sets 
off early/walks to 
school/work?

Standing traffic, if 
traffic isn’t moving 
neither are the 
gritting wagons

Parked 
vehicles 
blocking 
access

Street 
furniture 
blocking 
access for 
footway 
gritting



Increase in demand 
– vaccination 
centres/new 
housing 
developments/grit 
bins

Lack of help - What 
do you do when it 
snows? 

Ageing workforce, 
lack of motivation, 
supermarkets pay 
more, unsociable 
hours 

Less snow, more 
pressure on 
decision makers



The future?

Road surface ground cast 
censors

Salt Barn – quality, costs Electric Gritting fleet, environment

Create younger workforce, 
3 apprentices started in 
August 2022

Work more with 
internal/external depts Improve communication





Dear Ms Hinchcliffe

Thanks for your prompt response and signing posting the 

issues to the appropriate officer. Attached photo as a proof 

of the service received .

I was amazed by Mr Naylor such a down to earth person , 

the inside problem and solution he had under his sleeves 

were mind blowing and I agreed to whatever he informed 

me and the other neighbours of Baptist court.

I have lived in this country for 18 years and out of these 6 

years at Baptist unaware of the grit request and the how it 

works.

Thanks to you Ms Hinchcliffe for your support to our 

neighbourhood where any issue that of vital important to 

the community is always addressed.







PRIORITY ONE GRITTING ROUTE 

Griffe Drive Wyke has been included on the priority one gritting route for this Winter period however our 

gritting wagons are experiencing difficulty gaining access.

This is a polite request to please park vehicles off the carriageway and allow as much room as possible for 

the gritting wagon to manoeuvre.

If issues with access continue Griffe Drive will have to be removed from the priority one gritting route.

The Winter period has now started and will not end until April 2023.

Yours faithfully

Paul Naylor

Divisional Manager

Highways Delivery Unit



With regard to the above captioned subject.
I have checked the development against matrix for grit bins.  The site scores 200 and sites that score 
above 125 qualify for winter maintenance so grit bins are applicable.
There is a grit bin in existence presumably placed by the developer on road one near the junction with the 
B6429 and I would not disagree with that placement.
I would suggest two further bins at road one junction with road two on the grassed area. The second at the 
junction of road one with road nine again on the grassed area. Please see attached plan, black crosses 
denote suggested location.
That would give us a commuted sum of 3 x £2,818,29 = total £8,454,87.  I have attached extract of spec 
below.





Visualization: Wx Horizon Pro
Situational awareness map showing the latest observation and modelled 
data for the above
observation points and five virtual points
Current and forecast radar, satellite, wind speed, and feels-like 
temperatures map layers
Station and site data table
Camera images
24 or 72-hour location-specific road weather forecast for every individual 
observed point (full weather
station or Cast sensor). For Vaisala-generated forecasts, the parameters 
on the graph are:
- Road Surface temperature
- Surface State
- Grip
- Ice, snow and water layer thickness
- Air Temperature, Dew Point, Wind Speed and Direction
Display of non-Vaisala (DTN) generated site-specific and text-based 
forecasts
Observation and forecast alert notifications via SMS, text, or voice mail
Wx Horizon API for data access and integration into other internal (non-
commercial) applications
Instant access to archived observation and forecast data



OVER £160,000 worth of salt is lost from Council 
depots in Bradford each year because it is washed 
away by the rain, a meeting has been told.

As part of a shake-up of its Winter services, such as gritting, Bradford Council is looking to build a huge “salt barn” at its Wakefield Road depot.
Currently salt is stored at two sites, Wakefield Road and Stockbridge Depot in Keighley.
But at both these sites, the salt used to grit roads is stored in the open – and prone to the elements.
At a meeting of Bradford Council’s Executive, members were told this open storage means that around 15 per cent of the salt stock, roughly 3,825 
tonnes, is lost each year.
This adds up to about £162,000 worth of stock lost each year.

A report to the Executive said the creation of a 18,000 tonne capacity salt barn at Wakefield Road could prevent £112,000 worth of salt being lost each 
year.

The Executive were asked to approve the Council’s new Winter Services Plan – a shake up of a service that overspend its budget by £700,000 last year.
The plan will include a £46,000 upgrade of the district’s two weather stations, at Queensbury and Silsden – needed due to the age of the existing equipment.
The Council will also purchase “surface temperature ground sensors” to better assess what roads need gritting.
The report said the new plan would “bring increased efficiency to the winter maintenance service by addressing known weaknesses whilst also embracing 
the opportunity its future development by adopting technology supporting decision-making in the treatment of the network.”
Richard Gelder, Highways Services manager, said the Council lost a “significant amount” of its salt stock each year, adding: “We’re looking at the best ways 
to store it undercover.”
He said the Council was also looking into using electric gritters – and would likely lease an electric vehicle to use this Winter. He said: “It will help us see how 
it compares to the diesel vehicles.”

Council Leader Susan Hinchcliffe said: “This is a service all of our residents need each year – it is important we get it right.”
Referring to how the department’s budget was dependent on long term weather forecasts, she added: “Some years the department doesn’t spend the 
budget, other years it massively overspends. It is difficult to assess how much it needs each year. Recently Winters have been a lot more rainy, and with a 
lot higher winds.”
Councillor Alex Ross Shaw, Executive for Regeneration, Transport and Planning, said the service covers 700 miles of the district’s roads, adding: “We all 
want as many streets a possible covered. A salt barn would be such a huge step forward.”

The Executive approved the Winter plan.

https://www.thetelegraphandargus.co.uk/sport/sportbcfc/
https://www.thetelegraphandargus.co.uk/news/keighleynews/


Urban Driver 
Apprentice

DTN Training

ECON 
train 
the 
trainer

Social Media







Poland

National Highways expects part of the A421 main road in 
Bedfordshire to remain closed on Tuesday after it was 
submerged by flooding

Austria

Romania







Parked vehicles blocking access

Concrete into gullies

Caught in the act 

Oil from local business
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